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KEY NUMBERS 
Anyone can contact the services below directly, regardless of whether you are a child, parent, carer or 

a member of staff. If you have a safeguarding concern, please ensure you pass it on: safeguarding is 

everyone’s responsibility. 

 

01925 443322 
(Option one, followed by option one) 

 

Warrington Multi-Agency 

Gateway (MAG) 

 

For urgent safeguarding 

concerns about a child  

01925 444400 
 

 

Out of Office Emergency 

Duty Team 

 
For urgent safeguarding 

concerns about a child 

outside of office hours 

0808 800 5000 
 

 

NSPCC 

 
 

For adults who are worried about 

a child 

 

0800 1111 101 999 

Childline Police Non-Emergency Emergency Services 

For children who are worried 

about their own safety or 

need some advice 

For reporting any crimes or 

concerns 

For anyone in immediate danger 

(including if you are worried about 

the immediate risk to a child) 

It has been wonderful to welcome the children back to school after the summer holidays, 

and especially lovely to welcome all of our new year 7 children and their families!  

This half-term is always a busy one as the children settle back into their routines and their 

new classes. As ever, there is a packed assembly agenda with lots of important safeguarding 

information to absorb. We have started the year with an introduction to safeguarding, with a 

specific focus on contextual safeguarding. We will also be celebrating World Mental Health 

Day, Black History Month in October.  

This newsletter contains some updates on the signposting that the children has received, 

and information on some valuable support services available.  

 

Kind regards, 

Ms Jones and the Keep Kids Safe team. 



 

Keeping Kids Safe 
 

 

World Mental Health Day 

 

World Mental Health Day is held on 10th October this year. To celebrate this, all year groups will have 

assemblies to raise awareness of the importance of taking care of their mental health, especially during 

difficult times. Our student mental health ambassadors have contributed to the creation of these 

assemblies, and have provided some useful self-care advice for their peers, positive affirmations and 

useful apps to support their mental health, such as Calm Harm and Finch. 

 

 

 

Online Safety 

 

Updates to the document Keeping Children Safe in Education include the risks posed by AI, 

misinformation and conspiracy theories. These are now recognised as significant safeguarding risks. 

Children have been made aware of this through safeguarding assemblies, and have been advised to 

report any harmful content, ensure that they fact check information, and to tell an adult if they have 

seen anything upsetting.  

There is further information around generative AI safety and conspiracy theories at the end of this 

newsletter.  

 

Working Together to Safeguard Children  

 

The government have recently published an illustrated guide of their key 

document ‘Working Together to Safeguard Children’. This is a really 

important document for any adult working with children, therefore it is 

important that the children are also aware of the responsibilities that 

adults have to keep them safe. The illustrated guide is aimed to make it 

easy for children to understand this and to make them feel more 

comfortable in approaching adults when they may need support. All 

children in school have been sent a copy of the illustrated guide, which 

can also be found here: Working Together to Safeguard Children.  

https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/media/681b42043f1c73824ee3e4f0/Children_and_young_person_guide_to_working_together_to_safeguard_children.pdf


 

Support Services 
 

Wellbeing Support 

 

All children have been provided with wellbeing cards which signpost various support services. Children 

can keep them with them at all times, ready to refer to if they ever feel like they need support at times of 

difficulty. Form tutors have lots of spare cards handy if any child loses theirs and needs a new one. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Online Safety Hub/Qustodio 

 

To help keep your child/children safe online, Warrington Borough Council have recently partnered with 

Qustodio, which is an app for parents/carers, enabling you to monitor your child’s online activity from 

your own phone. The app also enables you to set screen time limits, monitor what your child is sending 

and receiving, and access expert advice on online safety – all from your own device rather than the 

child’s. The partnership with Warrington Borough Council enables parents to access the app for free. 

Further information can be found here: Qustodio Parent App. The new Online Safety Hub is also a useful 

website for parents to get advice on all things online, including recommended ages for apps, safety 

advice and articles about up-to-date topics to stay informed of current trends.  

 

ROAR for Girls 

 

Warrington Youth Service have released the programme for the ROAR sessions for October – 

December. ROAR is a project for females of secondary school age, aimed at empowering young girls to 

be able to make safer decisions for themselves, to be ambitious about their futures and to challenge 

injustices and inequalities they may face. ROAR have partnered up with Score Creative, who will offer 

participants music tuition (singing, song writing and DJing) as part of the sessions. 

The focus of the programme this term is to explore issues linked to gender discrimination, gender bias, 

sexism, misogyny, and sexual harassment. If your child is interested in attending the sessions, they can 

turn up without a referral.  

Each session will have a theme based on a contextual safeguarding concern delivered in a ‘chill and 

chat’ format. Other activities on offer include arts and crafts, cooking/baking and tabletop activities 

(questionnaires, worksheets, screening tools, etc.). 

Sessions are held every Thursday between 6.30pm-8.30pm and are led by qualified youth workers. 

Further information can be found at the end of this newsletter. 

 

  
 We hope you have found this newsletter useful. For further safeguarding information, please visit the school website: 

https://padgateacademy.co.uk/safeguarding 

https://warrington.onlinesafetyhub.uk/parent/articles/qustodio-parent-app
https://warrington.onlinesafetyhub.uk/
https://padgateacademy.co.uk/safeguarding


 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 



 

 

 


